
Southern California Edison Company 
P.O. BOX 800 

2244 WALNUT GROVE AVENUE 

ROSEMEAD, CALIFORNIA 91770 

KENNETH P. BASKIN November 11, 1988 TELEPHONE 

VICE PRESIDENT 818-302-1401 

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Document Control Desk 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Gentlemen: 

Subject: Docket No. 50-206 
Amendment Application No. 159 
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 
Unit 1 

Enclosed is Amendment Application No. 159 to the Provisional Operating License 
DPR-13 for San Onofre Nuclear Ginerating Station, Unit 1. Amendment 
Application No. 159 consists of Proposed Change No. 186.  

Proposed Change No. 186 is a request to revise Appendix A, Technical 
Specification 4.2, "Safety Injection and Containment Spray System Periodic 
Testing," to include surveillance of a planned modification to trip the safety 
injection and feedwater pumps on low-low RWST level. The proposed 
modification assures that sufficient water inventory is available for 
containment spray during a fast sequence of events for a large break LOCA.  
The proposed change also revises the diesel generator load rejection to take 
into account the concurrent feedwater and safety injection pump trips 
following a SISLOP.  

This proposed change is required for SONGS 1 Return to Service from Cycle 10 
Refueling Outage. Accordingly, SCE requests approval of the proposed change 
prior to the anticipated need date of February 19, 1989, to prevent delay for 
Unit 1 Startup.  

Pursuant to 1OCFR 170.12, the required amendment application fee of $150 is 
enclosed.  

If you have any questions regarding this amendment application, please call me.  

Very truly yours, 

Enclosure 

cc: 3. B. Martin, Regional Administrator, NRC Region V 
F. R. Huey, NRC Senior Resident Inspector, San Onofre Units 1, 2 and 3 h 
3. H. Hickman, California Department of Health Services 
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